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Neighbourhood Plan – Education & Young People.

Notes of a meeting of the Topic Group - Education & Young People held on the 19th May 2017 at 2pm in the Town Council Chamber: -

Present: 	Cllr S Matthews (Chairman) Mrs Judy Anscombe (Vice Chair) Mrs S Palmer, Sr Francis, Mr M Booth, Cllr P Darby, Cllr R Bartram, H DeLyon, Mrs S Chittock, 

Town Clerk: 		Mrs C Smith
Admin Assistant: 	Mrs H Duggan

1. Apologies
Mr G Chittock.

2. Introductions
A quick round of introductions, ensuring everyone knew each other. Hilary De Lyon, Curate and representative for the Junior School was welcomed to the group.

3.  Notes of previous meeting:
The meeting notes of 20th April 2017 were agreed and accepted.

4. Receive feedback reports from any informal meetings     
Chairman’s Report - Cllr Mathews shared a report summarising points from 
the groups previous informal meetings.

Additional papers circulated at the meeting included: 
· Neighbourhood Plan – Our Vision – a report and short survey created by Sally 
Palmer & a youth group from Nicholas Hamond Academy. 
· 2016 Swaffham Childcare Sufficiency Profile 
All reports will be shared on the website 

Survey Monkey – a long discussion was held regarding the potential use of the 
survey monkey application for all Neighbourhood Plan groups. 
Concerns were raised 
· the timing for the surveys – the group hoped to ensure that these are issued before the end of term
· no of questions – thee was worry over survey fatigue, cross over of questions from groups.
The Deputy Clerk explained that each Group was being asked to pull together 
their suggested survey questions, these would then be pulled together and the NP 
Consultants would review them to ensure they were no cross overs etc. It is hoped 
to have the survey ready for inclusion in the June/July Swaffham Newsletter and 
to go online from 1st July 2017.

July meetings - the Deputy Clerk explained that there would be no formal 
group meetings during July & August. 
Instead in July there would be 4 separate Group events, hosted by the NP 
Consultants across 4 separate venues. Group members would be able to attend 
whichever event they wished and it would also be open to the public. The purpose 
of the events would be to help shape the evidence gathered and key points raised 
by the groups into possible policies.
August would be free of meetings as it is a busy holiday month.

5. Topic and land use: consider town map & Local Plan. (available at the Group meeting)
The Group had not used the town map and handed it back to the Council officers.

6. Evidence Base: note reports/data/maps & requirements.
Nicholas Hamond School – Sally Palmer provided an update on a recent meeting 
she had held with a youth group from the school. A number of points were raised:
‘Learning outside school’ - they were not aware of what was available – St John’s 
Ambulance etc.
Aspire Days, Inspirational days, small presentations, businesses / skilled based workers would be a good idea with small groups who would feel better about asking questions etc.
Further Education – a range of possible further education offerings: ASOL, WEA, Sure Start, ESCAPE, Library, Momentum as well as support for children with English as their second language, often becoming the interpreters for their parents.

Cllr Matthews agreed this was something to discuss in greater detail at a future meeting and cautioned the group to concentrate on the strategic view and not get too deep into issues.

Sue Chittock agreed to investigate Sure Start and bring back the information to a future meeting.

Judy Anscombe agreed to investigate Momentum & WEA and bring the information back to a future meeting.

Nicholas Hamond/Swaffham preschool - Judy Anscombe shared a good news story from Nicholas Hamond Academy. 
Nicholas Hamond Academy have an empty building that it is hoped Swaffham Preschool will be able to use, subject to legal and statutory requirements.
They are hopeful of a grant to make it work. It is a great example of the community working together to make things happen.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Safety Concern - Judy Anscombe, Martin Booth and Sally Palmer raised recent discussions with the children about areas within the town where they felt unsafe. 
The Recreation ground, new Skatepark and the public toilets in town were areas where the children knew attracted drug activity took place.
The Deputy Clerk shared an incident regarding drug use on the new skatepark as it was being built; this had been reported to the Police. 
Cllr Matthews also agreed to mention the issues with Inspector Papworth at their next meeting.

7. Chair’s summing up: in preparation for reporting to Steering Group (i.e. Planning Committee)
Next meeting was recommended for Tuesday 20th June. 
 
8. Date of Next Meetings:

· Formal – Tuesday 20th June 4pm
· Informal -  tba

Meeting Closed at 12.40pm


